

02 January 2024 Reference number IPVZ-I/017-2022/D2

Institute for Postgraduate Medical Education Ruská 2412/85, 100 00 Prague 10 Czech Republic

Subject: Request for amendment of the Work Plan signed between UNICEF and the Institute for Postgraduate Medical Education on the provision of support related to the refugee response in the Czech Republic

Dear Ms. Yulia Oleinik,

Pursuant to the Letter of Exchange concluded between the United Nations Children's Fund (UNICEF) and the Institute for Postgraduate Medical Education with the reference number ECARO/CZ/IPVZ/L002 on 29 July 2022, and its amendment on 17 January 2023, at overall amount of CZK 10,675,500.00 for the provision of support related to the Ukrainian refugee response in the Czech Republic, UNICEF confirmed its support for the implementation of activities as outlined in the detailed Work Plan that is annexed to the Letter of Exchange.

Following the emerging needs to further expand the support and respond to the high demand for the preparation accreditation courses, including Czech language courses and formal integration of the Ukrainian health professionals into the Czech health system, the Institute for Postgraduate Medical Education hereby requests your approval for the extension of our partnership pursuant to the Work Plan until 30 June 2024.

At the same time, we request your approval to include a new activity related to addressing gaps in healthcare capacities through supporting a career center for formal integration of Ukrainian health professionals into the Czech Healthcare system at the overall amount of CZK 997,000.00. The revised Work Plan is attached in Annex 1.

Please confirm your agreement on behalf of the United Nations Children's Fund by signing, dating and sending the enclosed copy of this letter.

Yours sincerely,

Institute for Postgraduate Medical Education, Czech Republic

Institut —postgraduálního vzdělávání ve zdravotnictví ředitelství

MD Irena Maříková, MBA 100 05 Praha 10, Ruská 85

Executive Director

45 CO

Agreed on behalf of the United Nations Children's Fund

Yulia Oleinik

Head of UNICEF Refugee Response Office in the Czech Republic

Annex 1: Revised Work Plan